FNC Board 
Meeting Minutes
May 19, 2008
Board Members Present: Toby Thaler, George Heideman, Adam Morley, Erik Pihl, Shawn Mulanix, Sheridan Hammond, Julia DeBroux, Bill Uznay, April Thanos, Dic Selin
Others: Rita Selin, Stephanie Parkins (SDOT), Mary Catherine Snyder (SDOT)
Toby agreed to take minutes
Announcements: Senior Center in Ballard [City budget hearing] 
SDOT Presentation
Community parking program to “improve on-street parking”, brochure and powerpoint (attached to minutes), an approximately one year program. Boundaries—1st NW, 36th, 34th, Aurora
Different from RPZ. Relationship was discussed, and concern about not being able to gather signatures to get the RPZ in place. It is difficult to get the necessary signatures when you cannot access the individual apartments from outside.   
Walking tours May 22 and 29.
FAWN Presentation
Heather McAuliffe, FAWN representative, talked to us about their activity and the problems along Aurora and nearby streets. Started in 1999 from a meeting at B.F.Day. There are also 8 – 10 block watches in the area. FAWN has an email list of about 250. She said the public safety situation is as bad as it’s  been in ten years. Six motels between the Aurora Bridge and 46th, and only two don’t contribute to the problems. The owners of the four problems motels won’t sign a GNA(“Good Neighbor Agreement”) . There are drug houses in the 4300 block of Evanston, and on 47th between Fremont and Linden. (Toby noted that he had picked up a “sharp” at Fremont and 47th during our recent adopt-a-street clean up.)
Heather asked the FNC to help politically. Communicate with Tim Burgess. Support Ed McKenna (City Attny) and Dianne Newsome (police). The City is reluctant to sue motel owners due to past litigation liability. 
Committees
Treasurer, April. We have $54,531.87 (plus $10,000 allocated to Albion—“Fremont Solstice Apts”). Detailed location of funds attached.
LUDC. Dic. Consideration was had of a grant for the Waterway 18 project (see http://www.seattleparksfoundation.org/project_Waterway18.html) . Yun Pitre is leaving us.
Land Use, Toby. NRDS appeal has been filed.
Land Use, Erik. Attended the QFC Design Review Board, second meeting. Much improved project. A second project on the west side (NW corner of Bridge/Stone intersection) is more problematic.
Public Safety, Sheridan. Proposed draft letter to Burgess about motel problem. Moved, seconded and passed to send it. 
Transportation, Erik. Will go on parking walk (see SDOT presentation above) Whatparking walk? Is this related to the SDOT presentation?. Concerned about pedestrian safety.
Public Safety, Sheridan. June 4 meeting with Burgess has been arranged to discuss motels and public safety generally.
New Business
Norma is willing to be V.P. if Dic will be President.
Moved, seconded and passed, it is so.
Dic suggested a special meeting to set goals, like a work plan. Saturday. George (and others) didn’t like weekend. Dic said he’d follow up with a proposal.
It was agreed to invite McKenna and Newsome to the June meeting and have a general public safety discussion.
Street trees were discussed, specifically the loss of some to a wrongly acting developer at 42nd and Linden. Our complaints about the removal of the trees (byHeather?)  were heeded and the trees replaced, but they’re not the same kind. Erik said he’d draft a letter.
Adjourned.
